

Northern Arizona Shooting Foundation
Minutes of the June 12th, 2023 Board Meeting

Attendees: Tom Mackin Secretary, Deb Wolf, Director, Jared Wesley Director, , Lou Arminio Treasurer, Gene Warner Vice President. Ron Talbott, President and Member Mary long for a short period of time,

Meeting called to order at 7:08 PM.

Ron asked about other topics and we discussed the Doodle poll issues for range volunteers, the past weekend Registered Trap event and some personality clashes with several individuals. Once the meeting started, Ron indicated that it appears the new batteries for the restroom have resolved some of the ongoing issues and most of the leaks have been repaired. Ron also suggested that we once again submit a grant request to the local Friends of the NRA chapter as they approve requests in the order the requests are received. Jared will contact Lee Amorosa and see if he's willing to assist once again with that grant. Gene volunteered to look at other grant opportunities as well.

Tom presented the Treasurer's report, balance at May month end of \$28,293.33. There was a motion to approve the financial report, and a second , approved by all. Ron asked to approve the minutes of our May meeting, motion by Lou, second by Deb, approved by all. Jared gave an update on clay target activities. Things going pretty well, we've held 3 successful shoots year to date with only a few minor equipment problems. After a brief discussion about rodent problems in the trap houses, Lou will purchase 5 strobe light devices that are meant to scare off the rats and mice. Ron said he'd contact an individual who'd like to shoot at the range in late July with some guides and a barrel company representative. These guests will be handled as normal Daily Members. Deb said LE activity has slowed a bit but still steady.

Gene and Jared then discussed the clays order that we'll be splitting with Mohave range, saving some shipping costs. Gene will turn in an order to Homer for 12 pallets, 1 Rabbit, 1 all black and 10 orange dome. Costs will be split 85%/15% between SC and Trap and 60/40 between Registered and member line items. Gene asked to table the 4H October event discussion for another month as he has not heard lately from Doug Whitehead. Tom will contact AZGFD heavy equipment crew about road grading. He's subsequently done that and they will probably be able to get that done in early July.

Next meeting scheduled for July 10th via teleconference. Motion to adjourn by Deb at 9:04, all agreed.